IV.阅读理解(本题共10小题;每小题2分,满分20分)

A. 阅读下面短文, 从每题所给的四个选项(A、B、C和D)中, 选出最佳选项。

The undersea world is very beautiful. Now more and more people want to dive in the water to find the secrets there. Scuba diving is a new sport today. It can take you into a wonderful undersea world.

You will find many strange animals in the sea. Some are as large as a school bus. Many sea animals give out light in the dark and some have sharp teeth.

During the day, there is enough light. Here, under the sea, everything is blue and green. When fish swim nearby, you can catch them with your hands. When you have bottles of air on your back, you can stay in deep water for a long time. However, you can't dive too deep. And you must be very careful when you dive in deep water.

The deep sea is not an easy place to live in. It's cold, and it's dark, too. The deeper it is, the less sunlight there is. At about 3,000 feet, there is no light at all. It is dark in the sea. Many fishes have no eyes. Some have big eyes. A few have eyes on one side.

Besides (除了) the cold and darkness, deep-sea animals face a third danger—other animals.

Animals eat! They must find food to eat. Many animals eat plants. However, some Animals eat meat. This means these sea animals have two big jobs. They need to find animals as food, and they have to try not to become other animals' meal.

)1. Why do people want to dive in the sea? Because

A. they want to catch fish

B. they want to find the secrets of the undersea world

C. the sea is deep

D. there are all kinds of plants in the sea

)2. In the daytime, when you dive in the sea, you

A. can see everything green and blue

B. can't be in danger

C. can catch nothing

D. can't see anything clearly

)3. How many dangers will animals meet in the deep sea?

A. One.

B. Two.

C. Three.

D. Four.

)4. When you do scuba diving, you can

A. stay in deep water for a long time

B. dive very, very deep

C. live in deep water easily

D. dive freely without any dangers

)5. Which of the following is WRONG?

A. One animals finds something to eat, and it may be eaten by others.

B. At the depth of 3,000 feet under the sea, many animals can find their way by hearing and feeling.

C. The deeper the sea is, the darker and colder it is.

D. At the depth of 3,000 feet under the sea, all animals can find their way by

V. 情景交际(本题共5小题;每小题2分,共10分)

根据对话内容从所给的七个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,使对话内容完整。(有两项为多余选项)

A: We have to meet the others at 8:30 a.m. at the reserve, don't we?

B: Yes, that's right.

A: 1

A: 1

B. Yes, I've checked the map. It will take us about two hours to get there by bus.

A, So will I.

B. Do you know how to get there?

C. As many as you can imagine.

D. How do you know it?

E. What time is it open every day?

F. What do you know about it?

G. What clothes are you going to wear?

B: It's an area that protects lots of different animals.

A: What kind of animals shall we see there?

B: 3 Some of them are rare in the world. I'm going to take my camera with me. A: That's a good idea. 4

B. Well, if it's wet, I will wear my strong shoes and take my raincoat with me.

A: 5

VI 阅读下面短文,根据短文内容,回答下列问题。 91

We walked in so quietly that the nurse at the desk didn't even lift her eyes from the book. Mum pointed at a big chair by the door and I knew she wanted me to sit down. While I watched, mouth open in surprise, my mum took off her hat and coat and gave them to me. She walked quietly to the small room by the lift and took out a wet mop(拖布). She pushed the mop past the desk and as the nurse looked up, my mum nodded and said, "Very dirty floors."

"Yes. I'm glad they've finally decided to clean," the nurse answered. She looked

at my mum strangely and said, "But aren't you working late?"

Mum just pushed harder, each swipe(挥舞) of the mop taking her farther and farther down the hall. I watched until she was out of sight and the nurse had turned back to writing in the big book.

After a long time my mum came back. Her eyes were shining. She quickly put the mop back and took my hand. As we turned to go out of the door, my mum nodded politely to the nurse and said, "Thank you."

Outside, my mum told me, "Kate is fine. No fever."

"You saw her, Mum?" I asked.

"Of course. I told her about the hospital rules, and she will not expect us until tomorrow," Mum said. "Dad will stop worrying as well. It's a fine hospital. But such floors! A mop is no good. They need a brush(刷子)."

1. Where did the story happen?

32. What did the writer's mother really want to do when she took a mop from the small room?

13. What do you think of the rules about visiting hours in that hospital?

4. Who probably is Kate?

Λ. 句	子翻	引译(21	7分)
------	----	-----	----	-----

1. 我饿了,我想要些吃的。

I'm starving,

2. 让我们把房间整理一下。

3.工作好几个小时后,我现在感觉疲乏。

. I feel tired now.

4. 他看起来那么友好,以致于大家都相信了他。

5. 你不许独自离开,因为你可能迷路。

在痛快玩儿之前,让我们先来注意几条规则。

Before we enjoyed ourselves, 为什么明天不和我们一起去登山呢?

7. 你千万不要在午餐之后立刻去游泳。

8 每次我从窗口经过的时候,都会看见那个小女孩一个人在教室里跳舞。 Every time I pass by the windows,

3